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2017 Flood Event and Impact on Businesses Meeting Minutes 

Meeting details: 

Time: 6.00 to 8.00pm 

Date: 26 April 2017 

Venue: Council Chambers, Station Street, Mullumbimby 

Attended by some 30 businesses of the Billinudgel and Mullumbimby locality 

 

1. Update on NSW Department of Industry Survey 

a. Survey has closed 

b. Some 90 responses from Byron Shire Businesses 

c. Acknowledged may need to reopen the survey in response to businesses having more 

accurate data on the $ impact  

2. Category C 

a. Byron Shire was not successful in the first round 

b. NSW government will be submitting a second round application which will include 

addressing the impact on the northern part of Byron Shire  

c. Impact is assessed on assets and property 

d. Need to demonstrate: 

i. For $10,000 grant  >15% of businesses have an average impact of $45,000  

ii. For $15,000 grant > 66% of businesses have an average impact of $75,000 

e. The area of assessment can be a sub-area of a Shire 

f. Other factors can be taken into consideration in the determination such as impact on 

and risk to essential businesses and services 

g. Byron Shire Council is compiling information in support of this submission   

3. Grant Payments if successful in awarding a Category C 

a. Payments are for getting the business back up and running 

b. Need to demonstrate expenditure ( keep receipts) or supply quotes for the works 

c. Timeframe for apply for the grants is to 30 October 2017 

4. Community Newsletter is produced by the North Coast NSW floods recovery committee  

(Edition 2 circulated at the meeting) - appended 

5. Insurance – Insurance Council recommends that if you have insurance ( even if it is not for 

flooding) make a claim and let them determine the eligibility for payout 

a. Meetings are being held for those with a claim this week – Lismore Thursday and 

Tweed Friday    

6. Business impact statements 

a. Statements tabled to Byron Shire Council 

b. Advised that a subcommittee of the North Byron Business Chamber is proposed to be 

established – ‘Billinudgel Business Chamber’ (Todd Baldwin of the NSW Business 

Chamber was in attendance) 

7. SES propose debriefing meetings at this stage planned for: 

a. Billinudgel 4.00pm Sat 28 May 

b. Mullumbimby 6 pm Tues 30 May 

8. Stormwater and flood mitigation – attendees expressed their concerns around this issue 

requested a meeting Council for business and the community on this matter, including 

consideration of the fire restriction seasons. The following two questions were taken on notice 

and a petition was table to Council: 
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9. Q1. Has Council commenced the Flood risk management study outlined by BMT in the 

Byron Shire Flood Study 2016? If Yes, when will the results be available and what action 

will be taken to mitigate further flooding? If No, please provide explanation as to why this 

has not been undertaken and if it will be?  

Q2. We would like to request a further meeting with Business and Residents of the 

Marshall’s Creek/ Wooyong Catchment to discuss flood mitigation moving forward? Is and 

when would this be possible?  

 

9. Where to from here 

a. A further meeting for the business community will be scheduled with the Regional 

Flood Recovery Co-ordinator, Agency and  staff in the coming weeks  

b. Council to arrange and advise of a separate meeting on the stormwater and flood 

mitigation issues 
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